 TRAWDEN FOREST PARISH COUNCIL 
Minutes of the Meeting held on Monday the 9th May 2011
Meeting started 7.10pm
Present

Chairperson Barry Hodgson
Vice Chairperson Ian Hartley
Councillor Beverley Robinson

Councillor Raymond Clough
Councillor Steven Wilcock
Councillor Adrian Foulkes
Councillor Paul Reyner

Councillor Gillian Greenwood
Councillor Karen Plumb

Clerk Adele Waddington 


Also Present

County Councillor Mike Calvert, PCSO Tony Martin
Apologies

Councillor Ruth Crompton
Minutes 
The minutes of the meeting of 4th April 2011 were approved and signed correct.  Proposed by Cllr Robinson, seconded by Cllr Hartley.
Declaration of Interest

Parish Council were reminded of the requirement of the member Code of Conduct concerning the declaration of interests.  Cllr Hodgson declared interest in the planning application at Lower Beardshaw Head.
Police Matters
· PC was unable to attend the meeting, so PCSO Martin attended in his place.  There were 17 crimes reported in the whole area, which included 3 burglaries from sheds/outbuildings and 3 criminal damage.  Cllr Wilcock advised that he has seen a white van driving around weekly and taking things from outside properties including sink/washing machines etc.  PCSO Martin advised that these people do get regularly stopped and their pa
PC Blackey left the meeting at 7.20pm
County Councillor Mike Calvert
CCllr Calvert was unable to attend the meeting.
Residents Issues

Kath Monk attended the meeting to advise that there appears to have been a conviction for dog fouling in the village which is to go to court.

Matters Arising 
Village Lengthsman

Adele reported that Granville has taken the remaining loose top stones off the wall at the Cotton Tree garden.  Granville reported that approximately 16 have been stolen.  Cllr Hartley advised he might have some stone to replace these and will pick one of the pieces up from Adele to try and match to it.  Cllr Robinson suggested that the replacement stones be marked before they are fixed, and that it be publicised.  Cllr Greenwood asked that Granville didn’t cut back the daffodils until they are completely ready.  Adele to show Granville the tree that needs chopping down at Bankfield Street.
Colne Area Committee
Cllr Hartley reported that the dog grooming parlour at Lower Beardshaw is still under investigation, and the plan had been put in and refused.  A site visit has been made, and the internet still shows that the property is being used for dog grooming.
Tram Tracks

Adele has contacted planning and they are following up the queries.  They have advised that they will contact us ASAP.
Community Centre
Cllr Wilcock reminded everyone that Ian McInery at PBC went on long-term sick and probably will not return to work.  Cllr Wilcock has made enquiries, and not many people have come forward as yet.  It was suggested to target people within the village who may be interested in joining the committee.  It looks financially viable as a charitable organisation, and about 8 committee members are needed.  Cllr Wilcock is happy to lead this.  Adele to create a poster asking if anyone interested to contact Cllr Wilcock.
North West in Bloom

Adele met with Simon from LCC who advised that the proposed positioning of the farm vehicle was fine.  The entry form for NWIB has been completed and sent off.  Cllr Robinson has contacted Dr Molyneux about making a composting area behind the Doctors Surgery, and is speaking to Brian Sutcliffe in the Parks Dept at PBC for advice.  The Garden Festival are also in the conversation, and they have advised that they have applied for a grant but will not know for 7 weeks whether they have been successful.  Cllr Robinson has also seen some turf that, once laid, grows wild flowers.  It was proposed that this be laid on the land outside Whitwham Precision Components along with the planter.  Adele has written to them confirming they will give £30 per year for the plants in this planter.  Cllr Robinson to see what preparation needs to be done for this wild flower turf, so Granville can prepare the land.  It was also suggested that an article goes in the newspaper to see if any volunteers would like to look after the Cotton Tree garden.
Dean Street

The Land Registry details have been received by PBC who have contacted the owners to see when they will tidy up the area.
Allotments

The letters have all been sent out for the allotment rents, and 4 have been received back so far.
Parish Matters

· Cllr Plumb has spoken to a resident of Clarence Street about the tarmaccing of Lambert Street and surrounding streets, and he has advised that Gary Murgatroyd is willing to pay for the area outside the garage to be done, and that all residents, except those at number 1 Clarence St, are willing to pay for tarmaccing.
· It was reported that Granville has done a good job at the Harambee Garden weedkilling the area and painting the fence.  Ian Salter to do general maintenance on the site for the next year.

· With reference to the Youth Club that takes place in the Community Centre on a Tuesday night, parents are concerned that children under the age of 13 are no longer allowed to attend.  This is because of the Young Peoples Service re-structure, and the core target is now 13-19y olds.  

· Cllr Greenwood advised that she has a list of pot-holes.  This is to be forwarded to Adele to sort.

· Cllr Robinson advised that the white lines at the edge of the road from Cemetery House to Rookwood need re-doing.  Adele to ask CCllr Calvert.

· Cllr Robinson asked whether there was any update from LCC about the road where United Utilities have not brought it back up to standard.
Planning Applications
13/11/0126P – Erect a single storey extension to side of house at 10 Clogg Heads, Trawden.  Sent out to all Councillors and just one reply from Cllr Greenwood advising that she had no objections providing there is ample space.
13/11/0131P – Insert 2 rooflights in the North West roof slope and internal alterations to convert left into habitable room and form staircase at The Old Farmhouse, Lane Top, Trawden.  Sent out to all Councillors, no objections received.

13/11/0147P – To erect two storey extension to side, and part two storey/part single storey extension to rear at 22 Boulsworth Drive, Trawden.  This has had planning application previously that has lapsed.
There were concerns that a garage has been erected on a concrete base at the back of No 1 Back Lane.  Adele to check whether this should have had planning permission.
Correspondence

Letter from PBC about Luncheon Clubs.  Adele to find out more about this from PBC and report back at next meeting.
Letter from PBC about Colne Walkers Update

Letter from LCC about delegated pilot projects.  As this is a large project and would involve signing an LCC SLA for the next financial year, if the Parish Council could not afford to continue after this initial 12 months, there is a risk of services being lost.  It was concluded that LCC should carry on providing services.
All minutes and agendas received from 5th Oct to 15th December 2010

Meeting of the Executive on 17th March at Nelson Town Hall

Meeting of the Colne and District Committee on 31st March

Meeting of the Accounts and Audit Committee on 30th March

Meeting of the Council on 24th March

Meeting of the Development Management Committee on 16th March

Meeting of the Scrutiny Management team on 22nd March

Meeting of the Pendle Fairtrade Group on 16th May

Information received from BDO about the year end Audit

Finance
Cheque number 931 for £250 was issued to Adele Waddington for Clerks salary for the month of March
Cheque number 932 for £122.15 was issued to Adele Waddington for Clerks expenses for the month of March
Cheque number 933 for £276 was issued to Granville Bentley for the month of March
Cheque number 934 for £45.00 was issued to PBC for hire of Community Centre
Cheque number 935 for £76 was issued to the Best Kept Village competition

Cheque number 936 for £40 was issued to Bruce Lamb for electricity for the Winewall Star

Meeting closed 8.50pm
Next meeting 9th May, 7pm prompt

